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White, John 

To: Peter Walsh 
Subject: RE: Gosport 

Thanks 

The DOH response sounds remarkably like Sir Humphrey Appleby. I cannot really say 
that I know what they are on about. 

I am fairly sure that Prof Baker was called to give some evidence and the Coroner has 
alluded to his report being available at the end! 

I agree with you assessment re closing submissions this Thursday. In relation to 
Coroner’s summing up and the verdict I think it may be 14 and 15 April. 

Best wishes 

i Code Ai 

..... Original Mes$~.a~ ........................................................................ 
From: Peter Walshi ................................ ~_~.~_~.~ ............................... ~] 

t: 07 April 2009 12:56 
To: White, John 
Subject: Gosport 
Importance: High 

Dear John 
Please see below the response I eventually got from the DoH about the Baker report. 
Unsurprising. I am doing a briefing for the other families watching the inquest with 
interest. Is it correct to say that Closing Submissions are due on Thursday 9th and 
Summing Up / the Verdict on 15th / 16th? Is 16th likely to be the last / verdict day? 
What time are the hearings starting at? Many thanks Peter 

Our ref: DE00000397016 

1 April 2009 

Dear Mr Walsh 

Thank you for your letter which we received on i0 February, asking, under the Freedom 
Information (FOI) Act, for a copy of the clinical audit of the Gosport War Memorial 
)ital, commissioned in September 2002 by the Chief Medical Officer Sir Liam 

Donaldson and conducted by Professor Richard Baker from the Clinical Governance 
Research and Development Unit at the University of Leicester.    I apologise for the 
delay in responding. 

I can confirm that the Department holds information falling within the terms of your 
request. However, I have to advise you that this is being withheld under Section 
40(2) and 40(3) (a) (i) of the FOI Act. These sections exempt from the general duty to 
disclose, any information constituting personal data relating to a person other than 
the requestor, and whose release would contravene any of the Data Protection 
Principles set out in the Data Protection Act. 

It may be helpful if I outline our considerations relating to your FOI request. The 
report from Professor Baker is not yet in the public domain, and we have to balance 
the legitimate public interest in openness, against the rights of individuals named 
within the report, in respect of personal details relating to them. We consider that 
there is a legitimate public interest in protecting their rights, at the present time, 
for those facts not to be disclosed - or at least for them to have a full opportunity 
to read the report and make their own comments upon it. Performing that assessment, 
and taking all the FOI and Data Protection Act issues into account, we have concluded 
that on balance we should not yet issue it. 

However, recognising the public interest in this whole issue, we do intend, once the 
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inquests ar.e concluded, and the GMC has decided what its action will be, and subject 
to the appropriate individuals identified in the report having had a chance to 
comment, to publish the Baker report, should publication still be relevant - that is 
to say, it may in the meantime become public knowledge from another official source, 
such as the proceedings of an inquest. I should add that this intent to publish the 
report would also be likely to bring a request for it, in the intervening period, 
within the remit of $22 of the FOI Act, which relates to information destined for 
publication. 

I am sorry to be unable to be more helpful at the present time. If you are 
dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for an 
internal review. Internal review requests should be submitted within two months of the 
date of receipt of the response to your original letter and should be addressed to: 
Section Head 
Freedom of Information Unit 
Department of Health 
Room 317 
Richmond House 
79 Whitehall 
London SWIA 2NS 
Email: freedomofinformation@dh.gsi.gov.uk 

If you are not content with the outcome of your complaint, you may apply directly to 
the Information Commissioner for a decision. Generally, the ICO cannot make a decision 
unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure provided by the Department. The 
Information Commissioner can be contacted 

The Information Commissioner’s Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire 
SK9 5AF 

Please contact me if you have any queries about this letter. 

Yours sincerely, 
Colin McDonald 
FOI Manager 
Department of Health Customer Service Centre 

Disclaimer 
This e-mail and any files transmitted with it are confidential. If you are not the 
intended recipient, any reading, printing, storage, disclosure, copying or any other 

Q tion taken in respect of this e-mail is prohibited and may be unlawful. If you are 
t the intended recipient, please notify the sender immediately by using the reply 

function and then permanently delete what you have received. 

Incoming and outgoing e-mail messages are routinely monitored for compliance with the 
Department of Health’s policy on the use of electronic communications. For more 
information on the Department of Health’s e-mail policy click here 
http://www.dh.gov.uk/terms 

The original of this email was scanned for viruses by the Government Secure Intranet 
virus scanning service supplied by Cable&Wireless in partnership with MessageLabs. 
(CCTM Certificate Number 2007/11/0032.) On leaving the GSi this email was certified 
virus free. 
Communications via the GSi may be automatically logged, monitored and/or recorded for 
legal purposes. 

Peter Walsh 
Chief Executive 
Action against Medical Accidents (AvMA) 
44 High St 
Croydon 
CR0 IYB 

Tel:+44 (0) 20 8688 9555 
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e-mail: chi~fexec@avma.org.uk 
Visit our website: http://www.avma.org.uk/ 

Forthcoming AvMA Events - for full details visit our web site: 

***The 3rd Annual NHS Complaints & Redress Conference - ii March 2009, Manchester 
Conference Centre*** 

***Medico-Legal Issues in Plastic Surgery - 21 May 2009, Marriott City Centre, 
Bristol*** 

***AvMA Charity Golf Day - 18 June 2009, Isle of Purbeck Golf Club, Dorset*** 

***Annual Clinical Negligence Conference - 19-20 June 2009, Bournemouth International 
Centre*** 

***Running A Successful Clinical Negligence Practice & Case Load: A Survival Guide - 
30 September 2009, Woburn House, London*** 

***World Class Commissioning & Patient Safety - 3 November 2009, Browns Courtrooms, 
London (new date)*** 

***AvMA Specialist Clinical Negligence Panel Meeting - 5 November 2009 (afternoon), 
Woburn House, London*** 

O ***Legal & Ethical Issues in Healthcare - 19 November 2009, Woburn House, London*** 

This e-mail and any attachment is intended only for the attention of the addressee(s) 
and may also be privileged. Its unauthorised use, storage, copying or disclosure is 
not permitted. If you are not the intended recipient, please destroy all paper and 
electronic copies and inform the sender by return e-mail. Internet communications are 
not necessarily secure and therefore AvMA does not accept legal responsibility for the 
contents of this message. Any views or opinions presented are solely those of the 
author and do not represent those of AvMA unless specifically stated. 

Action against Medical Accidents is a registered charity, number 299123 and also a 
company limited by Guarantee, number 2239250. Registered offices: 44 High Street, 
Croydon, Surrey CR0 IYB. 

..... Original Message ..... 
Fr om : " ...................................................................................... ~~ ...................................................................................... 
Sent: 06 April 2009 16:16 
To: Peter Walsh 
Subject: Your FOI request: Our ref: DE00000397016 

Dear Mr Walsh 

Please find below, a copy of the response to your FOI request which was sent to you by 
email on 1 April. I apologise for any inconvenience its non-receipt may have caused. 

Colin McDonald 
FOI manager 
Customer Service Centre 

CC : 

Subject : Your request: Our ref: DE00000397016 
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Our ref: DE00000397016 

1 April 2009 

Dear Mr Walsh 

Thank you for your letter which we received on I0 February, asking, under the Freedom 
of Information (FOI) Act, for a copy of the clinical audit of the Gosport War Memorial 
Hospital, commissioned in September 2002 by the Chief Medical Officer Sir Liam 
Donaldson and conducted by Professor Richard Baker from the Clinical Governance 
Research and Development Unit at the University of Leicester.     I apologise for the 
delay in responding. 

I can confirm that the Department holds information falling within the terms of your 
request. However, I have to advise you that this is being withheld under Section 
40(2) and 40(3) (a) (i) of the FOI Act. These sections exempt from the general duty to 
disclose, any information constituting personal data relating to a person other than 
the requestor, and whose release would contravene any of the Data Protection 
Principles set out in the Data Protection Act. 

It may be helpful if I outline our considerations relating to your FOI request. The 
report from Professor Baker is not yet in the public domain, and we have to balance 
the legitimate public interest in openness, against the rights of individuals named 
within the report, in respect of personal details relating to them. We consider that 
there is a legitimate public interest in protecting their rights, at the present time, 

O for those facts not to be disclosed - or at least for them to have a full opportunity 
to read the report and make their own comments upon it. Performing that assessment, 
and taking all the FOI and Data Protection Act issues into account, we have concluded 
that on balance we should not yet issue it. 

However, recognising the public interest in this whole issue, we do intend, once the 
inquests are concluded, and the GMC has decided what its action will be, and subject 
to the appropriate individuals identified in the report having had a chance to 
comment, to publish the Baker report, should publication still be relevant - that is 
to say, it may in the meantime become public knowledge from another official source, 
such as the proceedings of an inquest. I should add that this intent to publish the 
report would also be likely to bring a request for it, in the intervening period, 
within the remit of $22 of the FOI Act, which relates to information destined for 
publication. 

I am sorry to be unable to be more helpful at the present time. If you are 
dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for an 
internal review. Internal review requests should be submitted within two months of the 
date of receipt of the response to your original letter and should be addressed to: 
Section Head 
Freedom of Information Unit 

of Health 
317 

Richmond House 
79 Whitehall 
London SWIA 2NS 
Email: freedomofinformation@dh.gsi.gov.uk 

If you are not content with the outcome of your complaint, you may apply directly to 
the Information Commissioner for a decision. Generally, the ICO cannot make a decision 
unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure provided by the Department. The 
Information Commissioner can be contacted 
at: 

The Information Commissioner’s Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire 
SK9 5AF 

Please contact me if you have any queries about this letter. 

Yours sincerely, 
Colin McDonald 
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FOI ~nage~ 
Department of Health Customer Service Centre 

Disclaimer 
This e-mail and any files transmitted with it are confidential. If you are not the 
intended recipient, any reading, printing, storage, disclosure, copying or any other 
action taken in respect of this e-mail is prohibited and may be unlawful. If you are 
not the intended recipient, please notify the sender immediately by using the reply 
function and then permanently delete what you have received. 

Incoming and outgoing e-mail messages are routinely monitored for compliance with the 
Department of Health’s policy on the use of electronic communications. For more 
information on the Department of Health’s e-mail policy click here 
http://www.dh.gov.uk/terms 

The original of this email was scanned for viruses by the Government Secure Intranet 
virus scanning service supplied by Cable&Wireless in partnership with MessageLabs. 
(CCTM Certificate Number 2007/11/0032.) On leaving the GSi this email was certified 
virus free. 
Communications via the GSi may be automatically logged, monitored and/or recorded for 
legal purposes. 


